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Statement of the Czech Republic
Mr. President,

Czechia aligns itself with the statement of the EU.

I wish to thank the Acting High Commissioner for her update and express our full support to the work of the Human Rights Monitoring Mission in Ukraine.

Firstly, we repeat that Czechia strongly condemns, does not recognize and will never recognize the Russian act of annexation of the Donetsk, Luhansk, Zaporozhye and Kherson regions, as well as of Crimea in 2014. We reiterate our full support for the sovereignty and territorial integrity of Ukraine within its internationally recognized borders.

Conduct of massive hostilities by Russia on the Ukrainian territory has caused a significant rise in human rights violations in Crimea with victims among civil population, repressions against civil society activists, journalists and lawyers, violent abductions, torture and multiple derogations from the requirements of international humanitarian law regarding occupied territories. 
The most recent such step is the so called partial mobilization ordered by Russia that seems to target specifically Crimean Tatars, indigenous people of Crimea remaining non-loyal to the occupying forces. We are terrified by these actions aiming at the elimination of the Crimean Tatar nation and forcing them as well as other Ukrainian citizens under Russian occupation to fight against their own country.

Madam Acting High Commissioner, could you elaborate on the human rights consequences of mobilization of Ukrainian citizens by Russian occupying forces?  

I thank you.

